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*********************************************************************************** 
 

Daily Scripture Reading and Prayer for Lent 
     Whether alone or with another, you  are invited to read the gospel of Luke during 
Lent.  Sermons and small group conversations will be based on texts from Luke. 
     Suggested scripture readings for the Lenten days in March: 

  March 1 Luke 11:1-28   March 15  Luke 18:15-42  
  March 2 Luke 11:29-53   March 16  Luke 19:1-27 
  March 3 Luke 12:1-34   March 17  Luke 19:28-48  
  March 4 Luke 12:35-59   March 18  Luke 20:1-26 
  March 5 Luke 13:1-21   March 19  Luke 20:27-47  
  March 6 Luke 13:22-35  March 20  Luke 21:1-19  
  March 7 Luke 14:1-24   March 21  Luke 21:20-38  
  March 8 Luke 14:25-35   March 22  Luke 22:1-38 
  March 9 Luke 15:1-32   March 23  Luke 22:39-71  
  March 10 Luke 16:1-18   March 24  Luke 23:1-25 
  March 11 Luke 16:19-31   March 25  Luke 23:26-56  
  March 12 Luke 17:1-19   March 26  Luke 24:1-35  
  March 13 Luke 17:20-37   March 27  Luke 24:36-53 
  March 14 Luke 18:1-14 

March 2016 
Dear Friends, 
     As we continue our focus on the Growing Community ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΩ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜǊǎ ƛƴ 
[ǳƪŜΩǎ ƎƻǎǇŜƭΣ L ŀƳ ŎƘŜŜǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ /ŀǊƻƭ {ŀǎǎŜǊΩǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ The Faith Club and as our 
presenters bring us face to face with potential areas of growth today.  I feel new 
winds of the Spirit blowing as small groups discuss ways they will be personally 
involved in growing community understanding to push boundaries and commit 
ourseƭǾŜǎ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ǿŀȅǎΦ  L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ fully in 
the events of Holy Week as we recall the life, death, and resurrection of Jesus 
Christ. 

Grace and Peace, 
Elizabeth 



 

Contemplative Lent Worship  

Tuesdays, March 1, 8, 15, & 22  

at 6:00 p.m . in the Chapel  
These contemplative services (30 minutes) are designed to help worshipers focus on Lent readings, to 
be silent before God, and to sing the hymns of faith.  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ 
Supper.  Join us for this important worship opportunity. 
*********************************************************************************** 

Sharing Maundy Thursday Together 
March 24 at 6:00 P.M. 

Please mark your calendar now to come together as a church family for 
dinner and worship in the gym.  Each member or family group is 
encouraged to bring a favorite covered food dish to share. After a happy 
atmosphere of fellowship around the dinner table, as we can imagine was 
ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜΩǎ ŦŜǎǘƛǾŜ ƳƻƻŘΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǎƻberly and 
reflectively commemorate the events of that night so long ago.  
*********************************************************************************** 

COMMUNITY LENT WORSHIP SERVICES 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH, ALBEMARLE 

WEDNESDAYS, MARCH 2, 9, & 16 AT NOON IN THE SANCTUARY 

THEME:  THE PARABLES OF JESUS 

LUNCH FOLLOWING IN THE GYMéCOST:  DONATION 
     First Baptist Church is hosting the Community Lent Worship Services on Wednesdays, March 2, 9, and 16 at noon in 

the sanctuary.  An offering will be received each week in support of Habitat for Humanity and the Crisis Assistance 

Fund.   
 

Wednesday, March 2 Preacher:  Rev. Dr. Jim Bernacki, Rector of Christ Episcopal Church 

 Worship Leader:  Rev. Jim Yow, Senior Pastor of Central United Methodist Church 
 

Wednesday, March 9 Preacher:  Rev. John Futterer, Pastor of First Lutheran Church 

 Worship Leader:  Rev. Michael Furr, Associate Pastor of Family Ministries  

 at First Baptist Church 
 

Wedneday, March 16 Preacher:  Rev. Bob Gruver, Pastor of First Assembly Church 

 Worship Leader:  Rev. Donald M. Phillips, Interim Pastor of St. Martinôs Lutheran Church 
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 5:30 p.m.  Evening Prayer in the Chapel 
 5:45 p.m.  Dinner prepared and served by groups in the congregation; 

 Cost...Donation.  
 6:15 p.m.  Classes 
 

 
 
Book Conversation on The Faith Club ōȅ wŀƴȅŀ LŘƭƛōȅΣ {ǳȊŀƴƴŜ hƭƛǾŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ tǊƛǎŎƛƭƭŀ ²ŀǊƴŜǊΧLocation:  
Parlor 
This is the story of three women of different faiths (Jewish, Muslim, and Christian) who commit to 
learning about the faith of others.  Books will be available for $10.00 at the first meeting.  Discussion 
will be led by Carol Sasser. 
  

 
 
 
Contemporary BarriersΧA variety of speakers will help us think together about the following issues.  
Location:  Sanctuary 

Date   Topic    Speaker  
March 2  Race    Dr. Rodney Sadler 

Associate Professor of Bible  
at Union Presbyterian Seminary 

  

March 9  Poverty   Skeet Ayscue 
          Director of Homes of Hope, Inc. 
 

March 16  Gender   Pastor David Kilde & Sandi Kilde 
 
 
 

*A Homework Room with supervision will be available  
for children and youth in K-8th grades in the educational building.  

CHILDCARE PROVIDED IN THE NURSERY & PRESCHOOL AREA. 
 

 

Food for Body & Soul 

Wednesdays in Lent 

March 2,9,& 16 



 

Jerusalem Market Place 201 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

An event to be enjoyed with all your senses!  

Sunday, March 20          

9:30 a.m.  

First Presbyterian Church Gym  

 

éexperience the shops, touch the animals &  

sample the cuisine representative of the times.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=market+place+images+during+bible+times&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=19E6ZNCGkc6t_M&tbnid=jNyuB8zKbDeDJM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.jansmithsillustrations.co.uk/busy-scenes.php&ei=3q4iUbD0E4z68QSSroGgBg&psig=AFQjCNE0ejET8z6slyW9J6wDIEG81Jp3LQ&ust=1361313775195690


 

Palm Sunday 
March 20 

  9:30 a.m. Enjoy the Jerusalem Marketplace with the entire church family. 
11:00 a.m. We will welcome Jesus to Jerusalem with palm branches and shouts of praise. 
  

 

Perk & Pray 
Monday-Friday March 21-25 

Pull through the lower parking lot between 7:00 & 8:30 a.m. for a cup of coffee (juice boxes for children), a prayer, 
and a reminder of your baptism. 

  

 

Noon Prayer in the Chapel 
Monday-Friday March 21-25 

Fifteen minutes of prayer and scripture will focus our minds and hearts on the meaning of the week. 
  

 

Contemplative Worship 
Tuesday, March 22 at 6:00 p.m. in the Chapel 

 

Maundy Thursday 
March 24 at 6:00 p.m. in the gym 

²ŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ŘƛǎƘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎȅƳΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ 
favorite dishes to share.  Drinks will bŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΦ !ŦǘŜǊ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
foot and hand washing as Jesus did with his disciples.  Plan to share in the evening with your church family.  Families 
welcome with childcare provided for infants and toddlers. 
 

Good Friday 
March 25 

10:30 a.m. Cross Walk (Meet outside the sanctuary on North Street) for all ages. 
   ²ŜΩƭƭ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Řƻǿƴǘƻǿƴ !ƭōŜƳŀǊƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
12:00 p.m. Noon Prayer in the Chapel 
  8:00 p.m. Worship in the Sanctuary 
The choir will lead this solemn service which focuses on the declining loyalty of the disciples and the fading light of 
ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀǎ WŜǎǳǎ ŘŜǇŀǊǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƛǘΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊΦ  /ƘƛƭŘŎŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΦ 



  

 
 

Morrow Mountain State Park Sunday, March 27 at 7:00 a.m. 
 

²ŜΩƭƭ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ Řŀǿƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŜƭǘŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƪΦ  5ǊŜǎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ όōƭŀƴƪŜǘǎ 
are welcome) and bring a flashlight and a lawn chair.   
  

 
 

In the Sanctuary at 11:00 a.m. 
 

¢ƘŜ ŎƘƻƛǊ ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀŘ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƻ DƻŘ ǿƘƻǎŜ ƳŜǊŎƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƴŜǿΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ 
power of God in raising Jesus from the dead.   
  

 



Worship notes  
      

Sunday, March 6 Fourth Sunday of Lent  

  The Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper 

  Scripture:  Luke 1:46-55 & Luke 24:1-12 

 

Sunday, March 13  Fifth Sunday of Lent 

  The Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper 

  Scripture:  Luke 17:11-19 

  The Youth Club Orff Ensemble and the Youth Cubs will provide music 

for worship. 

   

Sunday, March 20  Palm Sunday 

  The Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper 

  Scripture:  Luke 6:27-36 

  The Trusty Travelers will lead the palm processional and the Faith 

Explorers will sing with the chancel choir. 

 

Sunday, March 27  Easter 

  Worship at Sunrise at Morrow Mountain at 7:00 a.m.   

  Worship in the Sanctuary at 11:00 a.m. 

  The Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper 

  Scripture:  Luke 24:1-12 

*********************************************************************************** 

ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING BANKS 
All members (and especially those with preschool and school-age children) are 

encouraged to pick-up a Sharing Calendar and a One Great Hour of Sharing bank in the 

pit stop.  Educational material and activities are provided to go along with this offering.  

This is guaranteed to be a hit with your children and/or grandchildren.  OGHS banks 

are available in the pit stop.  Please return your filled bank on Easter 

Sunday(March 27). 

*********************************************************************************** 

Ten-Cents-A-Meal 
We will receive the Ten-Cents-A-Meal offering for hunger on March 6.  This monthly offering is used by the Presbytery 
of Charlotte to fund hunger programs and agencies (including SCCM) throughout the presbytery.  We received a total 
of $322.00 for Ten-Cents-A-Meal in January. Ten cents per person per meal is just $9.00 per month and helps provide 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ōƻǘƘ ƴƻǳǊƛǎƘƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǇŜΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ¢Ŝƴ-Cents-A-Meal container, you can find one in the pit stop.  
Checks and/or coins are welcome!  Our goal is to receive an average of $600.00 per month. 

*********************************************************************************** 

2016 Flower Calendar 
The 2016 flower calendar is posted in the pit stop.  If you wish to put flowers in the church in 

honor or memory of someone or just to provide beauty to the service, please sign up on the 

calendar.  Flowers may be ordered from any local florist.  Contact Frankie Palmer (704-982-

1757 or fpalmer3@carolina.rr.com) for more information and to make arrangements for the 

flowers to be delivered to the church on Saturday or Sunday morning before worship. 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+1%3A46-55+&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+24%3A1-12&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+17%3A11-19&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+6%3A27-36&version=NRSV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+24%3A1-12&version=NRSV
mailto:fpalmer3@carolina.rr.com


 
 
 
 

!!! SIGN-UP NOW !!!  
Congregational Retreat at Camp CarawayΧApril 8-10 

Our Congregational Retreat is April 8-10.  We hope you will plan to join us at Camp Caraway for a weekend of fun games, good 

food, and enlightening discussion.  Pastor David Kilde will be our speaker on the topic of being religious and spiritual people in a 

multi-cultural democracy.   Now is the perfect time to sign your family up for this retreat which they will not want to miss.   

There are two housing options available for the Congregational Retreat: 

Bunk Style Housing: $102.00 per person 

Single Occupancy Hotel Style Rooms: $186.00 

Double Occupancy Hotel Style Rooms: $162.00 

(Prices include 4 meals.) 

     Please be aware that there will be scholarships and payment plans available for this retreat.  Please see the sign-up sheet 

available in the church lobby outside the office or contact the church office to sign up! 

*********************************************************************************** 

Music & Arts Camp 
June 12-16 

+ÉÄÓ ÁÎÄ !ÄÕÌÔÓȣ'ÅÔ Á ÈÅÁÄ ÓÔÁÒÔ ÏÎ 3ÕÍÍÅÒȟ ÐÌÁÎ ÔÏ ÓÐÅÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ 
week of vacation with friends (old and new) singing, creating, acting, 
moving, eating, laughing and smiling, whÉÌÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÌÏÖÅ 
for each of us.  
Check your weekly bulletins and the church website for musical title 
ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÍÅȣÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÓÏÏÎȦȦȦ 2ÅÇÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÏÆÆÉÃÅ ÏÎ !ÐÒÉÌ ρȢ 

*********************************************************************************** 

Easter Lilies 

Deadline:  Sunday, March 20 
If you would like to contribute to the purchase of Easter Lilies as an Easter Memorial or 

Honorarium, please fill out the form below exactly as you wish the memorial or honorarium to 

read, attach a check in the amount of $15.00 and place in the offering plate or leave in the church 

office no later than Sunday, March 20.  Checks should be payable to ñFirst Presbyterian Churchò 

and designated ñEaster Lilies.ò  All memorials/honorariums received by March 20 will be listed in 

the bulletin on Easter Sunday, March 27. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Easter Lilies 

In honor of:______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Given by:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

In memory of:  ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Given by:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

          I plan to take my lily after worship on Easter. 

 

          I will leave my lily for delivery to a homebound member. 
 

Theme: 
Saint  

and  

Citizen 

 



STEWARDSHIP AND SUCHéJANUARY 2016 FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

GENERAL FUND 
Actual:    Year to Date   Budget-to-Date 
Total Income Received:    31,254.00    46,721.00 
Total Expenses:                                    69,971.00    62,017.00 
(Shortage)/Surplus:   (38,717.00)                                           (15,296.00) 
 

GENERAL FUND BUDGET   2016 
Pledges:                  505,070  Weekly Amount Needed to Keep Commitments:  $10,866 
Total Income:                 565,035  Average Weekly Amount Received in January:  $6,149 
Total Expenses:                 565,035 
 

We are ahead $1,927 in pledges.  ($14,305 of 2016 pledges was prepaid in 2015)       
 

Ten-Cents-A-Meal January:  $322                                                              Faith on the Fifth (SCCM-Winter Heating Assistance Fund):  $3,438                                                  

*********************************************************************************** 

Gaither Grants Awarded 
In February, the Endowment Committee responded to the grant requests which were submitted.  The amount distributed from the 

Gaither Endowment was $8,353.  Funds were distributed to: 

The Fellowship Committee for the purchase of a cart for kitchen dishes and a kitchen dining table. 

The Technology Committee for the purchase of a Smart TV & Chromecast for basement signage; and, surge protection and battery 

backups for the office computer system. 

The Worship Committee for the purchase of continuing upgrade of sanctuary sound system and a new Chrismon tree. 

The Christian Education Committee for the purchase of tennis equipment for children. 

Patrick Currie, chair; Ellen Snyder, Bob Gaither, Ronnie Michael, Sandy Saunders, Martha Wolf, Elizabeth Ayscue (ex-officio), 

and Lee McLaurin (ex-officio). 

*********************************************************************************** 

                                                                  

MEMORIALS AND HONORARIUMS 
 

Faith on the Fifth Fund: 

In memory of Pam Brafford, given by Ruth Ann & Bill Rogers. 

In memory of Margaret Sauls, given by Ruth Ann & Bill Rogers. 

 

Music Fund: 

In memory of Pam Brafford, given by Dr. & Mrs. Gerald Poplin. 

 

Our Living Legacy Fund: 

In memory of Pam Brafford, given by Chris & Mark Mabry. 

In memory of Pam Brafford, given by E. Lake I. Snyder. 

 

Scholarship Endowment: 

In memory of Pam Brafford, given by Gina & Roger Martin. 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

To Frankie Palmer upon the birth of her granddaughter, Julia Marie Cole, on January 29.  Parents are Kellie (Palmer) and 

Andy Cole. 
 

To Ellen and David Whitley upon the birth of their granddaughter, Emersyn Gray Leslie, on February 10.  Parents are 

Emily (Whitley) and Timmy Leslie. 
 

To Kelly (Earnhardt) and Charlie Lentz upon the birth of their son, William Oliver Lentz, on February 22.  Proud 

grandparents are Angie and John Earnhardt. 



 

Circle #5 
Circle #5 will meet on Monday, March 7 at 7:00 p.m. at the home of Sally Grantier (522 Avondale Drive, Albemarle).  Gloria 

Bryson will be the Bible study leader for Lesson 5. 

*********************************************************************************** 

Newsletter Deadline  
The deadline for the April 2016 Newsletter is noon on Tuesday, March 15.   

Early submissions are always welcome!  If you type your items in Microsoft Word, please email them as 

an attachment to:   pknighten@fpcalbemarle.org. 

*********************************************************************************** 

 

SCCM NEED FOR MARCH :  

Canned Meat  

(Tuna, Chicken, Spam)  
 

*********************************************************************************** 
To: 

Mildred Andrew, Gloria Bryson, Ann Duckwall, Donna Gaither, Ruth Goodwin, 

Sally Grantier, Margaret Ivey, Judy & Tommy Murrell, Frankie Palmer, Ruth Ann 

Rogers, Sandy Rogers, Rich Schaefer, and Martha White for assisting in the office 

during January. 
 

Februaryôs First Family Dinner 
Thanks to all the people that chose to spend time with me in the kitchen: Linda Anderson, 

Mildred Andrew, Keith and Kristie Bryson, Ruth and Andy Cotton, Michelle Cumming, Ann 

Duckwall, Peggy Finley, Susan Garrison, John and Debbie Hahn, Bill Hall, Margaret Ivey, 

Liz Jolly and the Faith Explorers, Leslie, Stephan, and Morgan Kinley, Mark Mabry, Sarah 

Michael, Anne Montgomery, Polly Moose, Gail Russell, Sandy Saunders, Lee and Witt 

Snuggs, Elizabeth Wilson, and all those who helped break down the tables and chairs and 

cleaned up the gym!! YOU ARE A BLESSING TO ME!!  I just canôt thank everyone 

enough for being so generous with their time and talents!!  I LOVE YOU PEOPLEJ 

                                   Jane Snyder, Director of Fellowship Services 
 
 

Thank You for Your Faith on the Fifth Contribution 
The Mission Committee would like to thank our congregation who generously gave 

$3,438 to SCCM to provide heating assistance to their clients.  Typical assistance 

given to each household from SCCM is $50-$100.  This lets SCCM help between 30 

to 60 households with winter heating bills. 

 

Souper Bowl Thanks 

Thanks to the generosity of the congregation, SNL donated $650 and over 500 cans 

of soup to SCCM.  Even if your team did not win the big game, needy people in 

Stanly County won because of your generosity.  Thank you! 

 

Thank You from the Faith Explorers 

Congratulations to the Faith Explorers for helping prepare and serve a lovely pasta 

dinner on February 24!  Your generosity helped them raise $1000 (love mugs & 

dinner donations) for Homes of Hope & SCCM.   

 
 

mailto:pknighten@fpcalbemarle.org


 
Do you ever see a name on the prayer list and think, Now who is that? Or 
forget what the relationship is?  You are not alone as many folks have 
asked for help with this.  The Prayer List Connection will refresh all our 
memories.  Folks with chronic needs will be listed for a month in the 
ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴΦ  CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΩǎ 
Prayer List Connection for as long as we are requested to do so.  Critical 
prayer concerns will be added weekly to the prayer list in the bulletin. 

 
Friends of the Congregation: 
Chrissy Adams, ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ {Ƙŀƴƴƻƴ ϧ YŜƴǘ bŜǿǇƻǊǘΤ IƻŘƎƪƛƴΩǎ ŘƛǎŜŀǎŜΦ 
Margaret Brooks, friend of Debbie Hahn; at an assisted living facility. 
Bob & Bessie Burris, grandparents of Kim Caudle. 
Glenn Burris. 
Jan Burton, mother of Mandy Brown; breast cancer. 
Millie Campbell, friend of Melissa Lemons; receiving treatment for breast cancer. 
Katherine Cox, mother of Sherrie Richards. 
Rachel Darling, friend of Dona Lisk; ovarian cancer. 
Roy & Katie Dearstyne, parents of Holly Norwood. 
Rich Drye, ƴŜǇƘŜǿ ƻŦ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ ²ƘƛǘƭŜȅΤ IƻŘƎƪƛƴΩǎ [ȅƳǇƘƻƳŀΦ 
Sara Dyer, mother of Martha White; ongoing health concerns. 
Dexter Efird. 
Lindsey Efird, daughter of Karen Efird and Mark Efird; battling MPS. 
Janet Gardner Fleming, stepdaughter of Ruth Ann Rogers. 
Tonia Icenhour, friend of Kim Caudle; lymphoma. 
Jeannette Isenhour, sister of Frankie Palmer; COPD. 
Randall Kimrey, father of Bryce Kimrey. 
Dick Kolk, friend of Lynn & Martha White. 
Jackie Lynn Kruis, seven year old great-niece of Gloria Bryson. 
Don Little. 
Roger Long, uncle of Roger Martin; on-going health concerns. 
Bryanna Medlin, nine year old diagnosed with Hodgkins Lymphoma. 
Ray Michue. 
Karen Niebler, mother of Jill Niebler. 
Shannon Newton, diagnosed with cancer; friend of the Johnston family. 
Sam & Melanie Obermiller, friends of John & Debbie Hahn. 
Barbara Petillo, friend of Peggy Finley; disabling health problems. 
James Brian Rogers, son of Jane Rogers; recovering from heart & kidney transplant. 
Karen Russell, First Baptist Church Wee Care Teacher; breast cancer. 
David Sanges, brother of Nathan Sanges; recovering from a bone marrow transplant for Acute Myloid Leukemia. 
Helen Smith, aunt of Teresa Taylor; recovering from heart bypass surgery. 
Garin Stepp, Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy. 
Connie Watson, sister of Dan Samples; recovering from a stroke. 
 
 
 
Members of the Congregation: 
Blue Honeycutt. 
Greg Johnson. 
June  Johnson. 
Ed Myers. 
Pete Smith.  

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MARCH BIRTHDAYS  

 
 02- Al Andrew  15-  Kate Melone  

  Jordan Davis  16- Steve Coats 

  Luke Davis  17- Bob Gaither  

  Ellen Snyder   Frank Green  

 04- Joan Belsan 18- Kendall Taylor  

 05- Becky Andrew  19- Catherine McIntyre   

  Vanhna Sydalack   Chris Whitley   

 06- Keith Andrew  20- Bo Andrew   

  Robert Ivey   Lee McLaur in    

 07- Chris Mabry  21- Sherrie Richards  

 09- Cidney Eudy   Laney Smith  

  Ginny Marshall  22- Jane Hartsell  

  David Whitley  24- Sam Holshouser   

 10- Russ Carpenter 25- Souvanna Sydalack   

 11- Jim Carter 26- Philip Welch  

  Nancy Jolly  27-  Lachlann Currie  

 12- Morgan Kinley  29- Claude Harwood  

 14- Leah Kilde  31- Mandy Brown  

   

  
MARCH ANNIVERSARIES  

 
  10- David & Carroll Holbrook    

  13- Bill & Ruth Ann Rogers  

  20- David & Lillie Hancock  

  24- Nathan & Marlene Sanges  

  28- Larry & Carroll Sitton  



MISSION NEWSé 
Mwandi Congregation Celebrates  

New Sanctuary 
The construction of the new 
sanctuary for the congregation in 
Mwandi is now complete.  Your 
generosity made it possible for us 
to support this project with a gift 
of $10,000 in 2013.  The simple 
structure offers much needed 
space for this growing community 
of Mwandi Christians.  The 
sanctuary will be dedicated on 
March 13.  To God be the glory! 

*********************************************************************************** 

Mwandi Well Project 
On March 6, Richard Lambert will depart for Mwandi with the goal of getting a well drilled in the village of Mabumbu.  We have 

$20,000 on hand for this project and look forward to transforming your generosity into water for this community.  Richard will keep 

us posted as he works and makes connections for this to happen.  He will also represent us at the dedication of the new sanctuary in 

Mwandi. 

****************************************************************************** 

School Supplies for Central School 
The Mission Committee continues to ask for your support in bringing donations of 
school supplies for Central School.  Supplies needed are:  #2 Pencils, Wide-Ruled & 
College-Ruled Notebook Paper, 24-count Crayola Crayons (Crayola brand only), 
Kleenex, Hand Sanitizer, & Anti-bacterial Wipes.  A bin in the pit stop will receive 
your donation. 

*********************************************************************************** 

Providing a Meal at the Community Inn 
The Mission Committee would like to lead members of First Presbyterian Church back 
to providing regular meals at the Community inn.  We have been booked to provide the 
meal on the first Friday of each month starting May 6th.  There will be a sign-up sheet 
on the Mission Bulletin Board in the Pit Stop where you can commit to helping with a 
meal sometime in 2016.  A simple meal to serve 10 ς 15 people is all that is required.  
Come join the Mission Committee in this important outreach! 

*********************************************************************************** 

Backpack Food Program 
Donations Needed:  Oatmeal Packets, Breakfast Cookies, Individual Bags of Goldfish , 
Large Cans of Soup, Saltine Crackers, Hamburger Helper , Snack Crackers, Pineapple or 
Fruit Cocktail Cups.  A bin in the pit stop will receive your donation.  
Next Backpack Food Program Packing Date is:   Wednesday, March 2 at 10:30 a.m. 
*********************************************************************************** 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR CENTRAL SCHOOL BOOKFAIR 
The book fair will take place March 7-11 from 7:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m. & also on Tuesday, March 8 until 6:30 p.m. 

Signup (even for an hour or two) on the pit stop bulletin board to be part of this event  

which benefits the Central School library. 

Contact Carroll Sitton at carrollsitton@rtmc.net or 336-461-5158. 

mailto:carrollsitton@rtmc.net


 
 

Monta ña de Luz News  
 

Here is an update on our Montaña de Luz children that volunteers from our church 

have been nurturing for the past 10 years: 
 
 

άaŜŘƛŀƴƻέ .ƻȅǎΧ ŀƎŜǎ м όŀƭƳƻǎǘύ - 15 years old 
The medianos group grew by 2 this year! Our littlest child is now baby Gabriel, who came to us in February just days 
after his birth, and he probably receives the most attention! While he is small for his age, he is crawling all over the 
place and is starting to imitate others. Another addition is Edgar- who came to MdL in September, just days after his 
12th birthday. Edgar made friends very quickly and also very quickly proved to be one of the best soccer players on the 
field.  IŜ Ŏŀƴ ƻŦǘŜƴ ōŜ ǎŜŜƴ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ŦƻƻǘǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜŘƛŀƴƻǎΦ ²ƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ a snake around, 
ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǘΩǎ {ǘŀǊƭȅƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŎŀƭƭΦ {ǘŀǊƭȅƴ ƛǎ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ƎƛŦǘŜŘ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎΦ  He is now an 
employee of MdL, as he has various responsibilities with the chickens and pigs and makes a small stipend for his work. 
José Eduardo (Tato) is also an employee of MdL and works alongside Starlyn. He is extremely knowledgeable about the 
ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŜΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǊǎΦ aŀǊƭƽƴ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ aŘ[Ωǎ 
main sources of laughter. His perfectly timed jokes, hilarious impersonations, and collection of English phrases keep 
everyone laughing.  His comedy is most appreciated when he is able to commentate soccer games through our speaker 
system. Douglas is a star both in the classroom and the soccer field.  The moment his homework is done, he needs only 
ŀōƻǳǘ ƻƴŜ ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛƴǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ǎƻŎŎŜǊ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎΦ LŦ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƛǊ ƎŜƭ Ƙŀǎ Ǌǳƴ ƻǳǘΣ ŎƘŀƴŎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ {ŀƳǳŜƭ 
Antonio, who is rarely seen without his hair done and definitely values dressing well. Fernando, who turned 15 years 
old this fall, is our resident break-dancer.  If you experience a MdL talent show, chances are that Fernando will steal the 
show. Finally, Jared had a lot of educational improvements this year and is showing more interest in school, which is 
wonderful to see. Outside of school, Jared seems to always be on his bike, racing around the other medianos.  In the 
past year, Erick went from reading simple sentences to reading books independently.  While he's always being tossed 
around on the soccer field due to his size, he excels in the classroom and loves reading one-on-one with adults. 
 
άaŜŘƛŀƴŀέ DƛǊƭǎ Χ ŀƎŜǎ с - 14  
As always, the mediana household is never dull- constant singing, laughing, and yelling "tia!". This year we saw lots of 
improvements and accomplishments from this energetic group of young girls. Michell continues to be one of the few 
that enjoys being active and exercises regularly.  Earlier this summer, she participated in a 5K race in Tegucigalpa with 
other staff and MdL peers. She did very well and hopes to participate in more races in 2016!  Abi has had an extremely 
exciting year. With the help of new long-term volunteer Kirstin, she is doing daily therapies to strengthen her legs and 
is spending less and less time in her wheelchair every day. Jamie had a really successful year academically and can 
often be seen reading to herself and is also very active in the kitchen.  She is always one of the first to serve up lunch to 
everyone. Wendy Nuno was our first recipient of our new "child of the month" program because of her exceptional 
ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ŜŀƎŜǊƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŜƴ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ [ƻƛŘŀ όŀƪŀ ά[ƻƭŀέύ Ƙŀǎ ŀŎŎƻƳǇƭƛǎƘŜŘ ǎƻ 
much in regards to her schoolwork.  She is reading, writing, and excited about learning and loves to write letters to her 
madrinas/sponsors! Yorleny, who came to MdL in May, has made a successful transition to MdL.  Her academic 
improvement in Escuela Alfasic is a testament to our wonderful homeschool program! Fany graduated from the 6th 
grade in November and will start high school in the following school year.  She continues to fearlessly play soccer 
alongside all of the boys. Cristal is as sweet as ever and one of our children that most looks forwards to group visits, 
where she is able to form very meaningful connections with people she has only known for a few hours. She also loves 
to ask for English translation and loves to practice with the English speakers here and with guests. 
 
 



Monta ña de Luz Newsé(c ontinued)  

 
ά.ŀǊƻƴŜǎέ ¢Ǌŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴ IƻǳǎŜΧ hƭŘŜǊ ¢ŜŜƴŀƎŜ .ƻȅǎ 
     The barones welcomed a new tio this fallτTio Marlon.  He and Tio Beto provide 
wonderful role models for the teens.  The older teens have done a lot in the past year to 
incorporate their interests into a meaningful future.  Deri has started a soccer camp for the 
children in Nueva Esperanza and nearly each day they come up to MdL for soccer practice.  
LǘΩǎ ŎƭŜŀǊ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ƻŦ ŀ ǊƻƭŜ ƳƻŘŜƭ 5ŜǊƛ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦ  Angel has picked up a 
new hobby that comes in handy when the electricity so frequently goes out.  He has proven to be the one to beat at 
άIƻƴŘǳǊŀƴ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭέΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘǊƻǿƛƴƎ ŀ ǎƻŎŎŜǊ ōŀƭƭ ƛƴǘƻ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ōǳŎƪŜǘǎΦ {ƻǳƴŘǎ ǎƛƳǇƭŜΣ ōǳǘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŦŀŎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ 
a 3-day power outage, everyone is suddenly involved!  Angel also had a successful academic year in high school and is 
in the process of deciding which academic track he would like to pursue.  !ǎ ƘŜΩǎ ƎƻǘǘŜƴ ƻƭŘŜǊΣ wƛƎŎŀǊŘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ 
really strong role model for the younger kids.  He is always tossing the young boys around, including them in soccer 
games, and loves to spend time with baby Gabriel.  LǘΩǎ ŎƭŜŀǊ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ƎƛŦǘ ŦƻǊ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƪƛŘǎΦ  IŜΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŦƛƴƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǳǇ 
his cooking class in Tegucigalpa.  Kevin also takes the same cooking class in Tegucigalpa and was one of those in charge 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǿŜŘŘƛƴƎ ƛƴ Wǳƭȅ- and the food was great!  
     Tony and Samuel also make the trip to Tegucigalpa each morning for INFOP classes.  They are both enrolled in 
barber courses.  Tony is the one all the kids go to when ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƘŀƛǊŎǳǘΦ  He often has a line of other MdL kids, 
community kids, and even some staff members waiting for him to practice what he is learning in class.  Samuel is 
interested in having his own barber shop in the future and has spent more time researching various methods to make 
this a reality.  CƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ WƻǎŞ {ŀƴǘƻǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ WƻǊƎŜΩǎ ǊƛƎƘǘ-hand man.  Each weekday, they are working together doing 
various maintenance jobs around MdL and he begins formal classes in Danlí in February.  
 
άDǊŀƴŘŜǎέΧ  Older Teenage Girls 
     The older girls are also doing a lot of planning for their futures and are starting to decide what career paths or 
educational tracks are interesting to them.  Nicol has finished her first year of the computer-technology school in 
Nuevo Paraíso.  She has completed a visit with our staff to the north coast of Honduras to search for job and school 
opportunities in preparation for her post-MdL plans.  Diana also completed computer-technology courses.  She has 
completed various campus visits to see other educational options.  !ƭǎƻΣ 5ƛŀƴŀΩǎ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ƛǎ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ŜǾŜǊΗ  Laura has 
chosen to study health as she moves along in the high-school equivalent next year and she also completed a few 
campus visits in neighboring towns.  Additionally, Laura is ALWAYS the one to give our dog, Sacha, her bath.  She 
definitely loves that dog and is always looking out for her.  Lala is our most active Luz member.  Luz is a program that 
started last year to raise awareness about HIV/AIDS.  Her ability to speak in front of large crowds is extremely 
impressive. She also celebrated her quinceañera (15th birthday) this September!  Dilma had a very exciting visit from 
her father this year during our Family Weekend and their reunion was wonderful to see.  Dilma was excited for weeks 
leading up to the visit and sang a song to him during our group talent show.  Paola has also decided to study health in 
her next year of high school and is looking forward to a more specified educational track.  Paola also is such a talented 
dancer.   LǘΩǎ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŘŀƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ŜȅŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƻƴ tŀƻƭŀΣ ŀƴǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ 
move and hoping to follow along.  Claudia and Tania are also part of the cooking classes in Tegucigalpa.  The classes 
have inspired a lot of career interests in these girls.  Tania, who makes the most delicious birthday cakes, was the first 
to complete her practicum this November and thoroughly enjoyed the experience.  Claudia completed her practicum a 
few weeks after Tania and was equally successful and is looking forward to continuing with culinary courses in the 
following school year.  
     Many First Presbyterians have watched these children grow, hugged them, played with them, cried with them, and 
loved them.  You, too, can experience a trip of a lifetime to Honduras to work and play with these precious children.   

 
Our trip this year is scheduled for Wednesday, July 20th through Wednesday, July 27.  
Please tell Skeet (704-984-2883) you are interested and we will gather together for an 
informative meeting in April. 



 
SNL MARCH SCRIPT 

As we move through Lent, SNL has a number of interesting programs and activities planned.  Please 
help up celebrate Easter with some favorite activities! 
Sunday, March 6 5:30 p.m.τ7:00 p.m.  Combined SNL 
Sunday, March 13 5:00 p.m. ς 7:30 p.m.  SNL 
Sunday, March 20 3:30 p.m. ς 6:00 p.m. Easter Egg Hunt at City Lake Park 
Sunday, March 27  No SNL 

 
 
 

 

 

High School Retreat 
Our high schoolers are going to be participating in the Montreat Youth Conference July 
10-16.  This will be a time of learning and spiritual development for our youth, as well as 
an opportunity to have fellowship with many high schoolers from all over the east coast.  
If you have a high schooler who would like to go, there is still time to sign up, just 
contact Matt.  Please keep our high schoolers and leaders in your prayers as they travel. 

 

Middle School Retreat 
SNL middle schoolers will be going on a retreat this summer to Massanetta Springs 
Middle School Conference.  They will be there in mid-June playing, worshipping, 
and learning about God.  Please sign your middle schooler up with Matt. 
 

 

the Goal  
 

Youth Breakfast at  
First Presbyterian Church 

 
April 11-15  

06- Robert Ivey 
12- Morgan Kinley 
24- Sam Holshouser 
27- Lachlann Currie 



!! Youth Club  News for March  !!!  
The children are busy preparing for music to share during worship on Palm Sunday, March 20.  Trusty Travelers (K-3

rd
 graders) will be 

waving palm branches as they make a triumphant entry into the sanctuary, while the Faith Explorers (4
th
 & 5

th
 graders) will join the adult 

choir for the anthem.  All of the children are looking forward to visiting Jerusalem Market Place that morning at 9:30 in the gym.   
 

Trusty Travelers (K-3
rd

 graders)éwill continue through the Lenten season talking about how we are 

God's feet, hands, and eyes on this earth as a follow-up to the anthem, No Hands But Yours with a focus 

on these lyrics:  

So be my heart, my hands, my tongue 

Through you all will be done. 
 

I have no higher call for you than this: 

To love and serve your neighbor 

In joy and selflessness 
 

Being the hands and feet of Jesus means we serve the needs of others first and at all times.  Jesus tells us that we can and will do 

these things and greater. John 14:12éVery truly, I tell you, the one who believes in me will also do the works that I do and, in fact, will do 
greater works than these, because I am going to the Fatheré fills us with hope.  

Children will hear from guest speaker, Debby Johnston, member of First Presbyterian Church, about the mission at Montana de Luz in 

Honduras mountain of light where Laura lives.  The children at Youth Club were the feet and hands of Jesus back at Christmas when they 

raised over $700 to support Laura for two years, through the sale of the Childrenôs Art Calendar.  Debby will share images and 

information about how their funds help Laura to have a better life.  

A continued  focus on Jesusô last days on earth and our role of being the feet and hands of Jesus will be experienced through activities 

focusing on the events of Holy week (the time between Palm Sunday and Easter).  
 

Faith Explorers (4
th

 ï 5
th

 graders)é Faith Explorers had a busy month in February!  We spent much of our time together working on 

the Love Mugs; finishing painting them and filling them with candy.  We sold them before and after worship on three Sundays in 

February, and all proceeds will be given to Homes of Hope and the Stanly Community Christian Ministry (SCCM).  (Please see next 

monthôs newsletter for a total of money raised.)  To each of you who purchased one or more of the mugs, please accept our deepest 

gratitude.  We appreciate your support. 

     In February, we also visited the offices of SCCM, the homeless shelter and the community table.  Heather Kilde talked with us about 

the ways SCCM helps people in our community, and she provided a tour of the food pantry and let the children do a little shelf stocking.  

She also showed us the community table where some of our faith explorers expressed an interest in helping provide a meal.  Skeet Ayscue 

provided a tour of the newly expanded homeless shelter and talked about how it is run.   Our thanks to Heather and Skeet for their 

willingness to talk with our group, answer questions and show us how these organizations make such a difference in our community. 

     Finally, Faith Explorers provided the Wednesday evening Lenten meal on February 24.  Many thanks to those who helped us and to 

those who donated money.  Money donated for the meal will also be given to Homes of Hope and SCCM. 

                                                                                                                Submitted by Liz Jolly 
 

Youth Cubs (3-4 years old)é Lessons during March will center on the Easter story and the miracles of Easter.  Presentation will be in a 

way that does not create fear, as Jesus' death is not the end of the story!  He arose from death and is alive.  Our focus is to offer hope, not 

despair.  To help our children get the most from our story, we will remember it through crafts, songs, prayer, resurrection eggs, and 

games.  The theme for the month will be new life, through Jesus.  Submitted by Lynn Poplin 
 

*There will be no Youth Club on Wednesday, March 30, 2016 due to Spring Break.  

Youth Club will resume on Wednesday, April 6. 
 

Hurray For Breakfast Bunch!!! 

Who can come?    2
nd

 graders & 3
rd
 graders 

What?      Breakfastémuffins, yogurt, fruit, juice, etc. 

When?        Sunday, March 13 at 9:00 a.m. 

Where?      Media Room  

Why?      To pray together & build strong community of faith 

Please let Gina Martin know if you are able to join usé(ginamartin@fpcalbemarle.com)  *Parentséthere will be coffee & muffins for 

you in the parlor, so please take advantage of this opportunity to relax with other moms & dads while your children are spending quality 

time together each month. 
 

Faith Explorers Gallery Crawl on Sunday, March 13 from Noon-3:00 p.m. 
     Faith Explorers will enjoy an afternoon Gallery Crawl and experience works of art at Falling Rivers Gallery, 

sponsored by the Stanly Arts Guild and The Roger A. Martin Sculpture Gallery in Downtown Albemarle.  This will 

be a wonderful follow up to their personal watercolor art creations with artist Judy Murrell. 

     Children will enjoy lunch at 2
nd

 Street Sundries and walk to Falling Rivers, where artists and church members, 

Jane Rogers and Leslie Carter will give us a tour and introduce the art represented at the gallery.  We will conclude 

the walk at the Roger A. Martin Sculpture Gallery and hear about the creation of bronze sculpture by artist and 

church member, Roger Martin. *Bring money for lunch and shopping money for the Falling Rivers Gallery. 
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cartoon+images+of+children+eating+together&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=tCUj9k0A8esqOM&tbnid=T2BulCCASFNIJM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.englishdadinmoscow.com/2011_08_01_archive.html&ei=_fokUdGzNZSM9ATBoIHgAg&psig=AFQjCNG9UiUn8Ht1U6WvG7ldXs7wWUFf2Q&ust=1361464380663217
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjxpvPvnP_KAhVCWD4KHSV4AnUQjRwIBw&url=http://quotesgram.com/quotes-about-hands-and-feet/&bvm=bv.114195076,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNH6sma7LUGRxQnS9zccHarl7dJnEA&ust=1455813056790251
mailto:ginamartin@fpcalbemarle.com


 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Young Adult Lunch 
Tuesday, March 1  

Noon ŀǘ /ƻŀŎƘΩǎ DǊƛƭƭ 
(720 Hwy. 24/27 East) 

Our next Young Adult Lunch will take place on Tuesday, March 
1.  This is a change because of the ecumenical Lenten worship 
services hosted by First Baptist Church on Wednesdays.  Please 
join us ƻƴ aŀǊŎƘ м ŦƻǊ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀǘ /ƻŀŎƘΩǎ DǊƛƭƭΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ƴŜǿ 
restaurant in Albemarle with great burgers.  Come try it out! 

*********************************************************************************** 

Winter Movie Night  
Friday, March 4 at 6:30 p.m. in the gym 

Come warm up from the cool winter breeze & enjoy  

The Good Dinosaur 

Disney Pixarôs  animated film tells the story of Arlo the dinosaur and his 

friend Spot, and their adventures together. 

  Bring the entire family out to a movie with friends, popcorn, candy & drinks. 

Cozy up in your chair or blanket and plan to relax and laugh out loud!!! 
***************************************************************************************** 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

*********************************************************************************** 

Please Welcome Our Visitors  
from Bucknell University  

March 13 -19 
We look forward to hosting a group of students from Bucknell University.  They are spending there 

spring break with us once again.  While in Stanly County, they will work with Habitat for Humanity 

and enjoy hiking at Morrow Mountain and other places of interest.  These students, and the staff 

accompanying them, will sleep and shower in the Educational Building.  Evening will find them 

playing basketball in the gym, watching movies in the theatre, or preparing meals in the kitchen.  

They will enjoy dinner with the congregation on Wednesday, March 16. 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY  

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 2  

AT 12:00 P.M.  

IN THE PARLOR  

FEEL FREE TO  

BRING A BAG LUNCH.  

For more information,  

contact Miriam Russell (704 -982-3025). 
 

Remember to spring forward 
one hour in the early morning 
hours of March  13 (or before 
you go to bed on March 12).  

 



Sunday Mornings at 9:45 
 

#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ #ÌÁÓÓÅÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙ 
have been. 
 

Beginning again on February 28, a class exclusively for 
Senior High Students with Matt.   
Location:  Media Room 

!ÄÕÌÔÓ /ÆÆÅÒÉÎÇÓȣ 
× The Wired Word 

Discussion of current events in light of our theological convictions. 
Location:  Church Parlor with Rich Schaefer 
Location:  Old Session Room with Skeet Ayscue 

× Old Testament         

Location:  Session Room with Bill Jolly and Larry Sitton 

Utilizing a video series developed by Dr. Amy-Jill Levine, a Jewish scholar who teaches at 

Vanderbilt University, Bill Jolly and Larry Sitton will lead this class.  Levine presents a 

commentary on the origins, meanings, and interpretations of the stories in the Old 

Testament, in a thought-provoking and stimulating way.  Interesting class discussion will 

follow. 

× The Faith & Family Class returns to discuss issues of faith in the context of growing families. 
Location:  Classroom 2 in the basement with various facilitators 

*********************************************************************************** 

Agriculture:  A Wise and Noble Pursuit 
Central students have been learning about and discussing North Carolina agriculture and why it's so important to our lives.  

Fifth graders and Kindergarteners learned about cows and all the ways they are used and the products they give.  The fifth 

grade focused on foreshortening and painting techniques to show depth.  The Kindergarteners created their cows by using 

simple shapes and lines.  Fourth graders created those glorious creatures that wake everyone up each morning: the rooster.  

Third graders discussed the beautiful sunflower fields found across our local countryside and learned about radial symmetry 

and the Fibonacci sequence found in the seeds.  Second graders learned the importance of bees in agriculture and created 

prints to use in their collages.  And finally, first graders learned about lots of local agriculture and that North Carolina 

produces the most amount of sweet potatoes in the United States.  They created a watercolor resist of a colorful farm.  



Theology Lite on Thursday, March 17 
5:30 ǇΦƳΦ ŀǘ /ƻŀŎƘΩǎ Grill (720 Hwy. 24/27 East) 

Dutch Treat Dinner & Drinks 
*********************************************************************************** 

*********************************************************************************** 

Easter Eve Camping at Morrow Mountain  

on March 26 
Some folks are interested in camping at 

Morrow Mountain on Easter Eve (March 26).  

If you would like to be part of this group, 

contact Ken Knight (704-985-6277 or 

kbknight17@gmail.com).  Weôll have a great 

evening of fellowship and trek to the sunrise 

service together. 
*********************************************************************************** 

From the Scholarship Committeeé 
The Scholarship Committee will be hard at work over 
the next few months.  Scholarship applications and 
information packets were mailed to Stanly County 

high schools plus Stanly Community College and Pfeiffer University on February 
24.  Applications are also available on the counter in the common area outside 
the church office.  The deadline to return completed applications is Monday, 
April 11.  If you have any questions, do not hesitate to ask a scholarship 
committee member.  Committee members for 2016 are:  Heather Deese, Chair, 
Al Andrew, Phillip Brown, Jim Sawyer, and Lee McLaurin, ex-officio. 

EASTER EGG HUNT & COOKOUT  
SUNDAY, MARCH 20 at CITY LAKE PARK   

4:00 P.M. -6:00 P.M.  
 

SNL is hosting an Easter egg hunt for congregation families again this year.  Come 
celebrate the season, join in the fellowship and food, and hunt for some Easter eggs!  
Families are asked to bring a bag of chips and/or drink to share.  Anyone who would like 
to donate plastic eggs or bags of candy for the event, please drop off your donations in 
the pit stop by Sunday, March 13.  We appreciate your help!  This is one of our favorite 
SNL activities each year, so bring the family out for an afternoon of fun! 

mailto:kbknight17@gmail.com


Bread  for the World  

Offering of Letters  

Sunday, April 24  
Question: What is the offering of letters? 
Answer: It is a letter writing campaign which engages churches and other faith 

communities in writing to our congressional representatives.  Each year for 
the campaign focus, we choose specific legislation or a legislative emphasis 
that can make a real difference to people struggling with hunger and 
poverty.  SupportŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƭŜǘǘŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀ ōƻƭŘ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ 
justice and mercy.  They continue to have a significant impact on the 
decisions made in Congress. 

*********************************************************************************** 

The Stanly County Chorale will present its 2016 Spring Concert 

on Saturday, April 30 , at  7:30 PM, in the sanctuary of First 

Presbyterian Church.  The Concert is titled, Jazz Impressions  and 

will feature jazzy choral arrangements of songs such as  Cheek to 
Cheek, Bewitc hed, Swinging with the Saints,  Jazz 
Alleluia ,Amazing Grace , Take the A Train , In My 
Life , Blackbird  and more.  Caroline Stephenson is the Musical 

Director, and Zoey Brouthers will be returning as the group's 

accompanist.  
*********************************************************************************** 

Around the Clock Classic: 
A 24 Hour-CoEd Softball Tournament 

to support the John P. Murray Community Care 
Clinic &  

Albemarle Parks & Recreation Department 
Dates:  Friday, June 3-Saturday, June 4 

Details:   
First Presbyterian Church will have a team to 

support our ministry partner.   
 

We need at least 15 players and 3-4 need to be female.  Sign-up by 
emailing (klambert@fpcalbemarle.org) the church or contact Elizabeth 
(eayscue@fpcalbemarle.org or 704-982-2722). 

 
 

mailto:klambert@fpcalbemarle.org
mailto:eayscue@fpcalbemarle.org


 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Tuesday, March 1 
  12:00 pm  ¸ƻǳƴƎ !Řǳƭǘ [ǳƴŎƘ ŀǘ /ƻŀŎƘΩǎ DǊƛƭƭ 
    6:00 pm  *Contemplative Worship (Chapel) 
    6:45 pm-7:45 pm  *Flex, Flow, & Grow Small Group  
  (Classroom 2-basement) 
    7:00 pm  Mission Emphasis Johnston Small Group at the home 

of Debby & Bob Johnston   
  (1212 Heritage Drive, Albemarle) 
   7:00 pm  Mittendorf/Schaefer Small Group at the home of 

Susan Pandich  (1727 Southpoint Lane, New London) 
Wednesday, March 2 
    6:00 am Ayscue Small Group (Church Parlor) 
    6:30 am ¢ƻōȅ ²Ŝōō aŜƴΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
  10:30 am Backpack Food Program 
  12:00 pm Community Lent Service at First Baptist Church 
  12:00 pm Prayer Shawl Ministry (parlor) 
    3:15 pm-5:15 pm  Youth Cubs/Youth Club 
    5:15 pm-5:45 pm  Youth Orff Ensemble (Grades K-2) 
    5:15 pm-5:45 pm  Youth Handbells (Grades 3-5) 
    5:30 pm  Evening Prayer 
    5:45 pm  Lent Dinner 
    6:15 pm-7:15 pm  *Lent Classes 
    7:15 pm *Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, March 3 
    9:30 am *Pray & Play 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
  12:15 pm Lisk Small Group (Church Parlor) 
    7:30 pm Drumheller Small Group (Church Parlor) 
Friday, March 4 
  10:30 am-Noon  Meditative Watercolor Small Group  
 (Old Session Room) 
    6:30 pm Movie Night The Good Dinosaur (Gym) 
Sunday, March 6 
CƻǳǊǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ [Ŝƴǘκ¢ƘŜ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊκ 
Ten-Cents-A-Meal 
    9:45 am  *Sunday School/ENGAGE! 
  11:00 am  *Worship 
  12:00 pm  Mission Committee (Session Room) 
    5:30 pm-7:00 pm  Combined SNL 
Monday, March 7 
    7:00 pm  Circle #5 meets at the home of Sally Grantier 
  (522 Avondale Ave., Albemarle) 
    7:00 pm  Sanges Small Group at the home of Marlene & 

Nathan Sanges (409 Cherrywood Lane, Albemarle) 
    8:30 pm  {ǊΦ IƛƎƘ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ ŀǘ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘΩǎ 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
 
 
*childcare provided 

 

Tuesday, March 8 
    6:00 pm  *Contemplative Worship (Chapel) 
    6:45 pm-7:45 pm  *Flex, Flow, & Grow Small Group  
  (Classroom 2-basement) 
    7:00 pm  Mission Emphasis Johnston Small Group at the home 

of Debby & Bob Johnston 
  (1212 Heritage Drive, Albemarle) 
    7:00 pm  Mittendorf/Schaefer Small Group at the home of 

Susan Pandich 
  (1727 Southpoint Lane, New London) 
Wednesday, March 9 
    6:00 am Ayscue Small Group (Church Parlor) 
    6:30 am ¢ƻōȅ ²Ŝōō aŜƴΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
  12:00 pm Community Lent Service at First Baptist Church 
    3:15 pm-5:15 pm  Youth Cubs/Youth Club 
    5:15 pm-5:45 pm  Youth Orff Ensemble (Grades K-2) 
    5:15 pm-5:45 pm  Youth Handbells (Grades 3-5) 
    5:30 pm  Evening Prayer 
    5:45 pm  Lent Dinner 
    6:15 pm-7:15 pm  *Lent Classes 
    7:15 pm *Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Thursday, March 10 
     9:30 am *Pray & Play 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
  12:15 pm Lisk Small Group (Church Parlor) 
    7:30 pm Drumheller Small Group (Church Parlor) 
Friday, March 11 
  10:30 am-Noon  Meditative Watercolor Small Group  
 (Old Session Room) 
Sunday, March 13 
Fifth Sunday of Lent/The {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
Youth Club Orff Ensemble & Youth Cubs participate in Worship 
Daylight Saving Time begins 
    8:45 am  *Diaconate 
    9:00 am  Breakfast Bunch 
    9:45 am  Youth Club Orff Ensemble rehearses in the sanctuary 
    9:45 am  *Sunday School/ENGAGE! 
  11:00 am  *Worship 
  12:00 pm-3:00 pm  Faith Explorers Sunday Outing Art Gallery 

Crawl 
    5:00 pm-7:30 pm  SNL 
    7:00 pm  *Session 
 
*childcare provided 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, March 14 
    7:00 pm  Sanges Small Group at the home of Marlene & Nathan 

Sanges  ( 409 Cherrywood Lane, Albemarle) 
    8:30 pm  {ǊΦ IƛƎƘ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ ŀǘ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘΩǎ 
Tuesday, March 15 
  12:00 pm  April 2016 Newsletter Deadline 
    4:00 pm-5:30 pm  Spring Art Exhibit Meet & Greet Reception for 

Congregation & Central School Artists and their 
families 

    6:00 pm  *Contemplative Worship (Chapel) 
    6:45 pm-7:45 pm  *Flex, Flow, & Grow Small Group  
  (Classroom 2-basement) 
    7:00 pm  Mission Emphasis Johnston Small Group at the home 

of Debby & Bob Johnston 
  (1212 Heritage Drive, Albemarle) 
    7:00 pm  Mittendorf/Schaefer Small Group at the home of 
  Susan Pandich (1727 Southpoint Lane, New London) 
Wednesday, March 16 
    6:00 am Ayscue Small Group (Church Parlor) 
    6:30 am ¢ƻōȅ ²Ŝōō aŜƴΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
  12:00 pm Community Lent Service at First Baptist Church 
    3:15 pm-5:15 pm  Youth Cubs/Youth Club 
    5:15 pm-5:45 pm  Youth Orff Ensemble (Grades K-2) 
    5:15 pm-5:45 pm  Youth Handbells (Grades 3-5) 
    5:30 pm  Evening Prayer 
    5:45 pm  Lent Dinner 
    6:15 pm-7:15 pm  *Lent Classes 
    7:15 pm *Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Thursday, March 17 
{ǘΦ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
    9:30 am *Pray & Play 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
  12:15 pm Lisk Small Group( Church Parlor) 
    5:30 pm ¢ƘŜƻƭƻƎȅ [ƛǘŜ ŀǘ /ƻŀŎƘΩǎ DǊƛƭƭ 
    7:30 pm Drumheller Small Group (Church Parlor) 
Friday, March 18 
  10:30 am-Noon  Meditative Watercolor Small Group  
 (Old Session Room) 
Sunday, March 20 
Palm Sunday/The Sacrament oŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊκMarketplace/  
Trusty Travelers & Faith Explorers participate in worship 
Deadline to order Easter Lilies 
    9:30 am  *Marketplace (gym) 
    9:45 am  *Sunday School/ENGAGE! 
  11:00 am  *Worship 
    4:00 pm-6:00 pm  Easter Egg Hunt at City Lake Park 
Monday, March 21 
    7:00 am-8:30 am  Perk & Pray 
  12:00 pm  Noon Prayer in the Chapel 
    8:30 pm  {ǊΦ IƛƎƘ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ ŀǘ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘΩǎ 
Tuesday, March 22 
    7:00 am-8:30 am  Perk & Pray 
  12:00 pm  Noon Prayer in the Chapel 
    6:00 pm  *Contemplative Worship (Chapel)  *childcare provided 

 

Wednesday, March 23 
    6:30 am ¢ƻōȅ ²Ŝōō aŜƴΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
    7:00 am-8:30 am  Perk & Pray 
  12:00 pm  Noon Prayer in the Chapel 
    3:15 pm-5:15 pm  Youth Cubs/Youth Club 
    5:15 pm-5:45 pm  Youth Orff Ensemble (Grades K-2) 
    5:15 pm-5:45 pm  Youth Handbells (Grades 3-5) 
    7:15 pm *Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Thursday, March 24 
Maundy Thursdayκ¢ƘŜ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
    7:00 am-8:30 am  Perk & Pray 
    9:30 am *Pray & Play 
  10:00 am Staff Meeting 
  12:00 pm  Noon Prayer in the Chapel 
    6:00 pm *Maundy Thursday Worship & Potluck Dinner 
Friday, March 25 
Good Friday/¢ƘŜ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
    7:00 am-8:30 am  Perk & Pray 
  10:30 am  Cross Walk 
  12:00 pm  Noon Prayer in the Chapel 
    8:00 pm *Good Friday Worship (sanctuary) 
Saturday, March 26 
  10:00 am-Noon Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Sunday, March 27 
Easter/¢ƘŜ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ/One Great Hour of 
Sharing Offering 
    7:00 am  Easter Sunrise Serive at Morrow Mountain State Park 
    9:45 am  *Sunday School/ENGAGE! 
  11:00 am *Worship 
Monday, March 28 
Easter Monday 
Church Office Closed 
Wednesday, March 30 
    6:30 am ¢ƻōȅ ²Ŝōō aŜƴΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
    8:30 pm Pick-up Basketball 
Thursday, March 31 
   10:00 am Staff Meeting 
 
*childcare provided 
 

 



THOSE WHO SERVE IN MARCH 

Ushers:  John Howell, captain; Brad Boone, Lee Boone, Bill Hall, Robin Howell, Jack Morton, Penny Morton, Ellen Snyder 
 

Elder Greeters:  Keith Bryson; Martha Sue Hall 
 

Nursery Room:  Toddler Room: 

March 6:  Cici Ly March 6:  Misty Honbarrier 

March 13:  Cici Ly  March 13:  Misty Honbarrier 

March 20:  Jana Sanderson March 20:  Misty Honbarrier & Cici Ly 

March 27:  Jana Sanderson March 27:  Caroline Snyder 
 

Nana & Papa Team:  Preschool Partners: 

March 6:  Carroll Sitton  March 6:  Penny & Jack Morton 

March 13:  Mary & Frank Green  March 13:  TBA 

March 20:  Sarah & Ronnie Michael  March 20:  Jill Niebler; Isabel McLeod 

March 27:  Teresa Taylor; Shirley Welch March 27:  Leah Beamon; Heather Deese 
 

Acolytes:   Childrenôs Church for March: 

March 6:  Grace Richards  March 6:  TBA; Jacob Palmer 

March 13:  Jacob Palmer  March 13:  Stephanie & Josh Campbell; Jacob Palmer 

March 20:  Robert Ivey  March 20:  No Childrenôs Church (Palm Sunday) 

March 27:  Angus Currie  March 27:  No Childrenôs Church (Easter) 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Church Website Address & Email Addresses 
Church Website Address:   www.fpcalbemarle.org 
Church Email Address: klambert@fpcalbemarle.org 
Elizabeth Ayscue:  eayscue@fpcalbemarle.org 
Matt Drumheller:   mdrumheller@fpcalbemarle.org 
Pam Knighten:  pknighten@fpcalbemarle.org 
Kyle Lambert:   klambert@fpcalbemarle.org 
Gina Martin:    gmartin@fpcalbemarle.org 
Stan Scheer:   sscheer@fpcalbemarle.org 
Jane Snyder:   jsnyder@fpcalbemarle.org 

Stroke is #3 cause of 
death  

Heart disease is #1 
cause of death  
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Have fun with 
your family!  

Get Outside!  
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Get Outside!  
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